
 

Department of General Services 
Procurement Division 
707 Third Street, Second Floor, West Sacramento, CA 95605 
(916) 375-4400 (800) 559-5529 

Broadcast Date: March 20, 2020 Bulletin #: K-05-20 

TO: Purchasing Authority Contacts (PACs) 
Procurement and Contracting Officers (PCOs) 
Small Business Advocates 

RE: Fiscal Year 2018-19 Late Payment Penalties Paid Report  

The Department of General Services (DGS) is pleased to announce the release of the 
2018-19 Late Payment Penalties Paid Report (LPPP). In accordance with Government 
Code Section 927, LPPP identifies the number and total dollar amount of all late payment 
penalties paid to small businesses, other businesses, refunds and other payments to 
individuals by each state department during the 2018-19 fiscal year. 

 
 The 2018-19 LPPP report is available at the following link: 

 
https://www.dgsapps.dgs.ca.gov/pd/lppp   

If you have any questions, please contact: 

Josh Wallman 
(916) 375-4937 

OSDSReports@dgs.ca.gov 
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